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Lennox Head Landcare Quarterly Meeting

Monday 28 May 2018
Club Lennox 
Attendance:  Malcolm Milner, Kelly Saunderson, Shaun Eastment, Sue Williams, Barbara Sparrow
Apologies: Mike Heesom,  Warren Taylor
Visitors: 
Minutes of previous Meeting Held on 27th November 2017
Minutes were accepted as a true record.

Moved:  Malcolm
Seconded:  Barbara
Matters Arising 
VMP Progress:   James assures us it is now at the top of the “to do” list.
Sunhats:      Sun Protection Australia have supplied us with the hats. For a copy of a photo showing them in use they have waived the cost.  Shaun will send a photo to the Apps families accrediting their donation as the source of the hats and the Sun Protection offer will be treated as a donation towards other costs. 
Lake Ainsworth Precinct Update:  Still being processed within Council 
Richmond Landcare Inc now have a complete management committee. Kely has become Secretary and Shaun has become Vice-President.

Reports


Treasurer:  

At bank: $3608.67 as of 28/05/18. RLI grant monies have come in. Lennox Bakery continues to contribute from their donations jar. Need to acknowledge them at Love Lennox Stall and also among our supporters on the webpage. Sue or Kelly to have a chat with Caroline about publicity options.
Skennars Head:  
Shaun reported that Pat is looking for volunteers to swell the size of the team. He and Shaun are working on a flyer for a letterbox drop. Meanwhile the bush restoration to the south of Skennars Head has been halted to satisfy Headlands Estate residents’ concerns about loss of view.
Lower Point site:  
Shaun reported on the progress at Shorty’s Stairs whilst Spider is O/S and  updated the meeting that Spider has a broken collarbone and may be returning home early – possibly some time in June.
Pinnacle Row:  
Malcolm reported that John Hill took him on a tour of the site recently and spoke very positively about many aspects of the works. There was a discussion of what type of works are covered by the “Landcare” brief and agreement that this may need some clarification within the group as well as confirmation of what general type of works it is acceptable for Landcare to carry out on Council managed lands. 
Lake Ainsworth Water Weeds:.  
There has been a lot of Water Hyacinth removed from the Lake over this spring / summer / autumn period. Kelly has been consulting with BSC, Rous Water and Sport & Rec and proposed to the meeting that the best way forward would be to allow Sport & Rec to deal with the masses of hyacinth we remove. Rous Water advise that it needs to be disposed of well away from the Lake, preferably with some elevated land in between the disposal site and the Lake. One possible location is on the dunes which lie within S & R bounds.
This proposal was endorsed by the meeting.
General Business 

 Lake Wildlife Spotters Activity:  Kelly and Erika have developed a pictorial brochure  which can be used to progressively record the wildlife kids spot around the Lake. The meeting unanimously supported the leaflet being “owned”  by LHLC and possibly LHRA if they agree.
M. Waller has donated 6 prints to upport LHLC. After discussion we agreed to use 2 of these at Love Lennox and save 4 for future events. At Love Lennox we will run a questionnaire about themes such as bushfoods, local plants for wildlife, Water Hyacinth in the Lake, garden plants as weeds in the bush and plants as dune protectors and then “pull 2 winners from the box” from the correct entries. The meeting determined to pay to shrink wrap 2 prints for the Festival.
Plans for Love Lennox were discussed, rosters and equipment etc and prices for the plants on sale decided as well.

LAIG activity:  Shaun, Kelly and Lyn are meeting with Lynda Voldt, Shadow minister for Sport on Wednesday to discuss Lake Ainsworth, Council plans and how State government could assist S & R to enhance these plans by updating infrastructure and management of vegetation on their land.
BSC update ; Shaun reported on business from the latest B Ward and Coastal Advisory Meetings
New Business

None.
Correspondence
In:  
· Frankie re M. Waller images

· BSC – Easy Grants newsletter

· BSC – extra water tank at Boulders

· LH Bakery – first deposit from donations tin

· H. Gatland – request to advertise showing of “Inconvenient Sequel”

· R. Smith – request to promote Alstonville tree planting

· Landcare Australia – offer to run an article on LHLC

· LHCC – Love Lennox info

· BSC – Volunteers Morning Tea info

· BSC – B Ward March minutes

· NPWS – acknowledgment re working bee

· Nock Alderson – interested in joining working bees

· BSC – World Environment day Planying

· BSC – agenda  May Coastal Advisory, minutes February meeting

· BSC – Bitou tender call

· Austcover – insurance renewal info

· BSC – Lennox Village Vision survey info.
Out:

· Membership – February quarterly meeting minutes and reports

· RLI – vacant c’tee positions

· H. Gatland – confirmation

· NPWS – info re upcoming working bee

· LHCC – confirmation re Love Lennox

· BSC – World Environment Day confirmation

· BSC – damage to banksia Pacific Pde

· BSC – Volunteer morning Tea confirmation

· Austcover – confirmation of payment for insurance renewal.

Meeting closed:   8.40pm
Next meeting:    Monday 27 August 2018
